Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: May 11, 2017

In attendance: Kevin Lanahan, Ned Panfile, Ed Sisson, Councilman Stan Witczak & Bruce DiBisceglie
1. Communications
a. April ’17 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce and Penny have been in contact with Melanie Politi, the new Recreation Director for Mendham Township. Bruce helped direct Melanie to the proper contact for reserving Hilltop school fields. 
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the April 17, 2017 Borough Council meeting. 
1. No Stan reported that the Borough Day Camp hiring process has been completed.
2. Mountain Valley pond reclamation is going ahead as planned. It was noted that this clean-up is compliant with the NJ DEP. 

3. Sgt. John Camoia was present to represent the Borough Police Department replacing Chief Pat Libertino.

4. Jeff Cooper was named replacement to Ken O’Brien as the Director of DPW.
2. Labor Parade Planning: 

a. Staffing for the parade will remain the same; Kevin at the Phoenix House, Bud on Heritage Manor, Amy on Tempe Wick, Ned at the High School and Ed will be at the gazebo to text any updates in traffic flow or activity at the end of the parade. 
3. Field Updates: 

a. No incidents to report.
b. Kevin assisted Ron Sansone with field use for vacant time.

c. Bruce assisted Rob Roselli, Melanie Politi and Paul Kocish with scheduling and availibility. 
4. Day Camp Update:

a. Hiring letters were sent out. 

i. Bruce received two inquiries questioning the selection process. Bruce spoke with both people stressing safety as the top priority in the selection process. This will continue.
ii. Recommendation to utilize Pastime Lanes with Team Mendham or with the Color Wars
5. Prior Business: 

a. Stan updated the committee about status of resurfacing tennis courts. The two major priorities are financing and getting new DPW staffing up to speed.

b. The committee discussed the status of a new structure at West Field (bathroom/pavilion/handicap access). Stan reported that this is currently being reviewed by the Borough Engineer. 

c. Amy submitted for the Borough’s Municipal Alliance Grant to Tamara D’Alessio. Amy reported our total 2017 costs for concerts and movies as $4,970. Tamara stressed DARE visibility. Bruce added that the MBPD is not referenced as a sponsor in the Rec Booklet and DARE has been added to the website. Stan noted that Sgt Camoia is very familiar with the DARE program.
6. New Business:   
a. Bruce introduced a discussion about the possibility of naming all Borough Fields. The committee recommended to reinforce the name of Doubleday Field by redirecting the term “gazebo field” to the correct name, Doubleday Field.
b. Ned suggested establishing criteria for any naming process before discussing possible names. Bruce suggested using historical references (like Doubleday)
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, June 14th, 2017 at the Phoenix House
